
REPORT OF THE SERVICE COMMITTEE 

TO THE LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL 

February 16, 1994 

The Service Committee of the Legislative Council met on Wednesday, February 16, 
1994. The meeting was called to order by Speaker Harold VanMaanen, Chairperson, at 
11 :30 a.m. in the Office of the Speaker in the Statehouse. 

The Service Committee respectfully submits to the Legislative Council the following 
report and recommendations: 

1. The Service Committee recommends that the Legislative Council adopt the 
proposal of the Policy Economics Group, KPMG Peat Marwick, for the 
salary projection model recommended by the Legislative Fiscal Bureau with 
the cost not to exceed $200,000, paid as a joint expense from the 
appropriation contained in section 2.12. 

2. The Service Committee received and filed personnel reports from the 
Legislative Computer Support Bureau, Legislative Fiscal Bureau, 
Legislative Service Bureau, and the Citizens' Aide/Ombudsman. 

3. The Service Committee recommends that Virginia Rowen be promoted from 
Computer Analyst Trainee (grade 24, step 6) to Computer Systems Analyst 
1 (grade 27, step 5). 

4. The Service Committee received and filed rules of procedure from the 
Office of Citizens' Aide/Ombudsman and recommends that the Legislative 
Council refer the rules to the Administrative Rules Review Committee. 

Respectfully submitted, 

SPEAKER HAROLD VAN MAANEN 
Chairperson 


